Diaz, Robyn

From: Greg Hammond <ghammond23@yahoo.com>
Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 9:47 AM

To: DSD Land Management

Subject: Harvey Street - File No. 2021-047001

*** External Email - Exercise Caution ***

Hi,

| am writing in support of the vacation of Harvey Street between 12th and Sol Wilson. | live at 2604 Sol Wilson, and have been the Homewood Heights
neighborhood president for several years, have lived in that house since 2005. It has always been a concern of mine that nothing would be commercially feasible
at the corner of 12th and Oak Grove if this non-existent street is not vacated. It bisects the property to the west of it in such a way as to preclude realistic
development of any kind here. And this street can’t be built out...it would create a horrible traffic issue here if it were.

To move our neighborhood forward, we need several streets like this vacated. We have several non-existent streets on the plat map in our immediate area.
Some of the other non-existent streets come with issues around preserving green space, steep slopes, etc. But the vacation of this section of Harvey is a no-
brainer. We need this to happen so that something constructive can be built on this corner.

Thanks!

Greg Hammond,

Resident and current neighborhood president
2604 Sol Wilson

Austin TX 78702

512-658-7518

ghammond23@yahoo.com
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